
December 30, 2002

Mr. Mark S. Pelizza, President
Hydro Resources, Inc.
650 S. Edmonds Lane
Lewisville, Texas 75067

SUBJECT: TIMELY RECEIPT AND CONSIDERATION OF RENEWAL APPLICATION FOR
THE CROWNPOINT SITE, HYDRO RESOURCES IN-SITU LEACH URANIUM
PROJECT, DOCKET 40-8968

Dear Mr. Pelizza:
 
The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) has received, by letter dated August 22, 2002,
your request for renewal of NRC Source Material License SUA-1580 for the Hydro Resources,
Inc. Crownpoint Uranium Project.  The application is deemed timely filed, and accordingly, the
license will not expire until final action has been taken by the NRC.  A notice of NRC’s
acceptance of your renewal application, and a Notice of Opportunity for Hearing were published
in the Federal Register on December 16, 2002 (67 FR 77084).  We will notify you by letter
regarding the staff’s schedule for reviewing the renewal application.

Please contact Mr. Michael Layton, the NRC Project Manager for the Hydro Resources, Inc, at
(301) 415-6676 or by e-mail at MCL@nrc.gov , or Ms Diana Diaz-Toro at (301) 415-6640 or e-
mail DDT1@nrc.gov  if you have any questions concerning this matter.  In accordance with 10
CFR 2.790 of the NRC’s “Rules of Practice,” a copy of this letter will be available electronically
for public inspection in the NRC Public Document Room or from the Publicly Available Records
(PARS) component of NRC’s document management system (ADAMS).  ADAMS is accessible
from the NRC Web site at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html  (the Public Electronic
Reading Room).

Sincerely,

/RA/

Daniel M. Gillen, Chief
Fuel Cycle Facilities Branch
Division of Fuel Cycle Safety
   and Safeguards
Office of Nuclear Material Safety
   and Safeguards
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William Paul Robinson
Chris Shuey
SRIC
P.O. Box 4524
Alburquerque, NM 87106

ENDAUM
ATTN: Office Manager
P.O. Box 150
Crownpoint, NM 87313

Ms. March Leavitt, Bureau Chief
Groundwater Protection & 
  Remediation Bureau
New Mexico Environment Department
P.O. Box 26110, Runnels Bldg.
1190 St. Francis Drive
Sante Fe, New Mexico 87502
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P.O. Box 2010
Window Rock, AZ 86515

Grace Sam
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